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Destocking and property build up to enable long term restoration is the only

sustainable response to the history of overgrazing in the Mulga Lands and should |
be supported by the state government. “Fodder” clearing should be stopped.

The use of the “endangered” and “of concern” categories as a principal
criteria in deciding applications enables the piecemeal disturbance or
development of essentially undeveloped landscapes. A landscape scale
response is needed to ensure the outstanding natural values of these areas.
Undeveloped landscapes dominate the northern bioregions, including Cape York,
the Einasleigh Uplands, the Gulf Plains, the North West Highlands and the Desert
Uplands. Undisturbed savanna landscapes such as these are now of world
significance and Australia has the largest remaining areas. Their protection
should be a state and national priority. In Queensland they are under threat as
the push to develop the north develops in response to increasing droughts in
southern Australia and increasing markets for food to our north. The legislation
should ensure that land use remains at a sustainable level, and natural values are
not lost through incremental development. This could be achieved by the
decisive use of Declared Areas under the VMA, bolstered by amendments that
prohibit incremental change in intact landscapes.

Grassland regional ecosystems should be regulated

Of all the savanna landscapes, grasslands are the most threatened: they are
cleared by the plough. In the Brigalow Belt the unregulated development of
grasslands has inevitably led to their destruction to the extent that they are now
Endangered, and the Federal Government has had to intervene in their
protection. The Queensland Government should accept its responsibility for the
sustainable use of these ecosystems and the VMA is the most suitable existing
legislation to achieve this.

This submission has the full support of the Executive Committee of MINCA. It has
been made on the basis of materials accessed via the committee’s website, and
on the basis of iny personal involvement in the development of the previous
clearing controls between 1992 and 2011, the development and implementation
of the regional ecosystem and mapping framework that underpins the VMA
(between 1989 and 2011), and in the assessment and planning for sustainable
land use and biodiversity conservation across Queensland, and particularly in
the north, between 1975 and 2011.

Thank you for the opportunity for making this submission. MINCA commends
the State Government for finally acting to redress the environmental
irresponsibility of the previous government.

Should you require further information on particular aspects of this submission
please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely,

Gethin Morgan
President.

Mainetic Island Nature Care.





